Primary healthcare provider perceptions of a pharmacist-led transition of care service
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Introduction: A pharmacist-led transition of care (ToC) service to improve communication and medication handover between hospitals and primary healthcare providers was implemented at three tertiary hospitals over 2-years (2022-23). Identified high-risk patients were reviewed at discharge. A co-designed post-discharge medication management plan (MMP) was sent to the patient’s general practitioner (GP) and community pharmacist (CP).

Aim: To evaluate primary healthcare provider perceptions of a pharmacist-led ToC service.

Methods: A link to an online survey was emailed to GPs and CPs who were sent an MMP. A convenience sample of providers participated in semi-structured interviews. Interviews were conducted by telephone and audio recorded. Transcripts underwent inductive coding using NVivo® to identify themes.
Results: Survey responses were received from 48 GPs and 57 CPs (response rate 9% and 13% respectively). Interviews were conducted (KB) with three GPs, four CPs and one general practice pharmacist. Most GP and CP respondents agreed the MMP was received within an appropriate time frame (74% and 86%), was easy to understand (80%, 90%), was useful (74%, 86%), and improved their understanding of medication changes (71%, 81%). Most respondents agreed with (77%, 83%) and were likely to act on (74%, 83%) the MMP information. Unfortunately, 9% of GP and 26% of CP respondents stated they did not have time to act on recommendations. Despite this, over 85% of GPs and CPs indicated they would like to receive an MMP for more of their high-risk patients. Two interview themes were identified: health performance and service delivery. Participants reported continuity of care benefits but highlighted poor project awareness and issues with information transfer due to the lack of medication software integration.

Discussion: Primary healthcare providers held positive views towards the ToC model of care and supported service continuation. Issues with information transfer and project awareness were identified.

